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NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES
TELECONFERENCE 

July 14, 2020, 6:00 PM
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 6:00 P.M. by Mayor Peterla.  
Municipal Clerk Mull read the following Requirements of the Sunshine Law:  the meeting notice requirements provided for in the Open Public Meetings Act has been satisfied. Notice of this meeting was provided for in the Annual Meeting Notice adopted on January 7, 2020, emailed to the Burlington County Times, posted in the Municipal Building, and filed with the Township Clerk on January 8, 2020.  The Notice of the teleconference for the meeting was published in the Burlington County Times, posted at entranceway window, posted on Township Web page and filed with the Township Clerk on July 1, 2020. (COVID -19) 
ROLL CALL – Those present  for the teleconference were, Committeeman Rick Koshak, Committeeman Patrick Murphy, Committeeman Roohr, Committeeman Nicholas Pawlyzyn, Mayor Paul Peterla also Clerk Donna Mull, Township Attorney Robert Wright and Sgt. Tuliano.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Regular Meeting: June 9, 2020.  Having no corrections, amendments, additions or deletions, Committeeman Pawlyzyn offered a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Committeeman Koshak.  Roll Call Vote: Committee Koshak-Yes, Committee Murphy-Yes, Committeeman Roohr-Yes, Committeeman Pawlyzyn-yes, Mayor Peterla-Yes.
INTRODUCE AN ORDINANCE AMENDING AND SUPPLEMENTIGN ARTICLE I OF THE NEW HANOVER TOWNSHIP CODE CHAPTER 153-18
Mayor Peterla read the ordinance by title.  Having no comments Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to set date and time for the second reading and public hearing being August 11, 2020 at 6:00 pm, seconded by Committeeman Koshak.   Roll Call Vote: Committee Koshak-Yes, Committee Murphy-Yes, Committeeman Roohr-Recluse, Committeeman Pawlyzyn-yes, Mayor Peterla-Yes. Motion Carried

RESOLUTIONS
Mayor Peterla read the resolutions by title, providing a detailed description of each, .and asked for a consent agenda to approve resolutions 2020-49 through 2020-54.  

a.  Resolution 2020-49:  Appointing Donna Mull as Deputy Registrar for the Township of New Hanover 

b.  Resolution 2020-50:  Approval to  Submit a Grant Application and Execute a Grant Agreement with the New Jersey Department of Transportation for the MA-2021 Hockamick Road Phase II-00668 Project

c.  Resolution 2020-159-51:  Requesting Approval of Items of Revenue and Appropriation NJS 40A:4-87


d.  Resolution 2020-52:  Authorizing the Acceptance of a United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) “Obligation of Funds” for Equipment Grant

e.  Resolution 2020-53: Authorizing A Contract with Certain Approved State Contract Vendor For Contracting Units Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 40a:11-12A



f.  Authorizing the Hire of Elizabeth Branin as Administrative Assistant / Clerical
Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to approve resolution 2020-49 through 2020-54, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.  Roll Call Vote: Committee Koshak-Yes, Committee Murphy-Yes, Committeeman Roohr-Yes, Committeeman Pawlyzyn-yes, Mayor Peterla-Yes.    Approved unanimously 
APPROVING PAYMENT OF VOUCHERS (BILL LIST) – Mayor Peterla asked if the Committee had 

reviewed the bill list they had questions.  Having no comments Committeeman Koshak offered
a motion to approve the July Bill List, Seconded by Committeeman Murphy. 
Roll Call Vote: Committee Koshak-Yes, Committee Murphy-Yes, Committeeman Roohr-Abstain, Committeeman Pawlyzyn-yes, Mayor Peterla-Yes.
PUBLIC COMMENTS – Committeeman Koshak offered a motion to open the floor to the public, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.   Roll Call Vote: Committee Koshak-Yes, Committee Murphy-Yes, Committeeman Roohr-Yes, Committeeman Pawlyzyn-yes, Mayor Peterla-Yes.

Karen Roscoe indicated that the town looked good over the 4th of July holiday with all the flags out. 
Terry Peterla thanked the committee for the award donation that was given to the 8th grade student at graduation. It was

appreciated.  Mayor Peterla indicated it was a pleasure to support our school.
Fire Chief Buddy Wilkins indicated that since the last meeting the department had 11 fire calls, 1 truck fire, 1 MV accident, 1 cover, 1 investigation, 1 special.  
Sheila McClelles asked when the senior building would be open to resume meetings. Mayor Peterla indicated that it would not be open at this time and would let them know once the governor approved the opening with the pandemic.        

Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to close the floor to the public, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.

Voice Vote:  Approved unanimously.

COMMITTEE COMMENTS:    Committee Murphy:  Thanked the Fire Department, the Police Department, the Committee, Donna, Adel and the Mayor for all his hard work.

Committeeman Pawlyzyn thanked all those who had called into this meeting.  He stressed the importance of the census
Indicating only 39.8% have filled it out. He and the mayor had a meeting regarding the census and how important it is to the township to make sure all are counted.  Committeeman Pawlyzyn said he dittoed what Committeeman Murphy had said. 
Committeeman Koshak dittoed what Committeeman Pawlyzyn and Committeeman Murphy said. Thank you to Nick and Cindy Pawlyzyn for putting out all the flags on 4th of July.  A shout out to Officer York who he has seen talking and interacting with a lot of the kids and residents while on patrol. Committeeman Pawlyzyn indicated he and his wife put out over 500 flags. 
Mayor Peterla said both Officer York and Officer James have be great at interacting with the township youth.  Sgt. Tuliano has been working hard on acquiring another police K-9.  The fire department has had a busy month with all the call and thanked them for their service.  The Mayor presided over a wedding this past weekend and feels everything is slowly going back to normal.  There was a slow down on the trash cans that were ordered for the residents because of Covid but they are working on them.   Finishing up on the punch list for Bunting Bridge Road and moving forward on the grant for Hockamick Road and completion of Bunting Bridge Road. Ada from the Census Bureau is work on getting the township numbers up. Aid to the town will affect our tax’s.  Looking forward to the Summer Social.  Appreciate all the help from attorney, Clerk and Deputy Clerk.  Looking forward to the new employee to assist the Deputy Clerk. 

ADJOURNMENT
 Mayor Peterla concluded by thanking all the residents that have dialed into this meeting. 
Committeeman Murphy offered a motion to adjourn, seconded by Committeeman Pawlyzyn.  The motion carried on unanimous voice vote.
Respectfully submitted,

_______________________________________
Adel Gianaris, Township Deputy Clerk
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